## TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: THE HONORABLE PRESIDENT AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: PETER E. LITTLE, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

DATE: JULY 13, 2016

RE: CITY COUNCIL BILL #16-0691

PARKING OF BALTIMORE CITY AUTHORITY

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 16-0691, RPP Area 41 (Sharp/Leadenhall) – Plan Amendment.

The purpose of this bill is to authorize certain special parking permits for the Baltimore Station located at 140 W. West Street; and correcting related provisions of the Parking Management Plan for RPP Area 41.

The Parking Authority administers the City's Residential Permit Parking Program (RPP) and issues all permits associated with the program. It is our understanding that the Sharp/Leadenhall community supports the provision of this limited number of permits to Baltimore Station. The granting of these special permits would have a negligible effect on parking in RPP Area 41. Furthermore, the proposed modifications to the parking management plan for RPP Area 41 would be easily administered. Therefore, the Parking Authority supports passage of this bill.



